
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2228 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Bagby 

 

3.  Committee: Passed both Houses.  

 

4. Title: Composition of the Boards of Nursing and Psychology; health regulatory 

boards; staggered terms. 

 

5. Summary:   Alters the composition of the Board of Nursing and replaces the requirement 

that the Board of Nursing meet each January with the requirement that it meet at least 

annually. The bill also removes specific officer titles from the requirement that the Board of 

Nursing elect officers from its membership. The bill replaces the requirement that a member 

of the Board of Psychology be licensed as an applied psychologist with the requirement that 

that position be filled by a member who is licensed in any category of psychology. The bill 

also provides a mechanism for evenly staggering the terms of members of the following 

health regulatory boards, without affecting the terms of current members: Board of Nursing, 

Board of Psychology, Board of Dentistry, Board of Long-Term Care Administrators, Board 

of Medicine, Board of Veterinary Medicine, Board of Audiology and Speech-Language 

Pathology, Board of Pharmacy, and Board of Counseling. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth as the 

number of board members would not change.   

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


